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Advanced Clean Technology 

The Bulletin 
 

Together, we see a world where people unite and take action to 
create lasting change – across the globe, in our communities, and in 
ourselves.  – Rotary Mission Statement 
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Join This Week’s Meeting  
We hope you will be joining us tomorrow for a presentation on Advanced Clean Technology with Don Philyaw of 

Fontaine Modification Company.   

 

Announcements 

From Chris Belluzzo, Yard Sale Committee: 

The annual Rotary Yard Sale is coming up on August 20th!  We are looking for those great items you 

no longer need that fuel our event.  We also need volunteers and lots of them to make our event work!  

Shifts will be 6AM – 9AM and 9AM – 12PM that day, each counts as a make-up!  Sign-ups are on your 

tables or check your E-Mail for the information message from Chris B and respond with your available 

shift.  Looking forward to another GREAT sale!!   

 

About this week’s program 

With over 40 years of experience, Fontaine Modification is North 
America’s most comprehensive provider of post-production truck 
services for original equipment manufacturers, dealers, and 
fleets. Our modification centers are located strategically near the 

truck OEM manufacturing plants to allow trucks to be modified 
and then returned to the shipping process.  This Ship-Thru 
agreement reduces the time needed to get a truck into service 
and ready to work.  
 
Fontaine’s Heavy Truck Operations division offers a full range of 
design, engineering and production services for vocational and 
on-highway trucks. The Work Truck and EV Solutions division 
provides electrification packaging, integration, and installation 
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The Bulletin is published weekly by the Public Relations committee. For suggestions, comments, or to add an 

announcement to the bulletin, send your request to Chris French at chris.french@gmail.com or 347-306-4740 by 

Tuesday of the week you want the announcement to appear. Please include “Rotary” in the subject of your email. 
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solutions as well as a full spectrum of light duty vehicle modifications. 
 
 

Wheelchair Project 
Woody Sadler, District Committee Chair 

 
Thanks to the generosity of our Rotarians and clubs 
your District Wheelchair Project has secured a 
container of wheelchairs (265) to be delivered in Latin 
America during this Rotary Year. 
 
Our partner,  the Wheelchair Foundation will arrange 
for the manufacture of the wheelchairs and have them 
delivered to a port-of-entry. Local Rotarians will provide 
the logistics to move the wheelchairs to the locations 
where they will be distributed.  
 
Tentative plans are to have the wheelchairs distributed 
in Colombia the second week in December. All 
Rotarians in the district are invited to travel to 
Colombia and help in the distribution of the wheelchairs.  
 
Imagine, delivering the gift of mobility to a handicapped 
child at Christmas tide. Your heart will be filled with joy 
when you see your district’s wheelchair project do so 
much good in the world and forever change a child’s life. 
 
 For more information, contact Woody Sadler 
(SadlerWA@vmi.edu) 
 
 
 

 
 

  Local News 

     Club Leadership 

President: Ken D’Amato 

President-Elect: Phil Araman 

President-Nominee: Tom Ryan 

Secretary:  L. Jester / R. Spencer 

Treasurer: Fred Meyers 

 

Connect with us!  
 
E-Mail 
blacksburgrotary@gmail.com 

 
Twitter 
@RotaryBlacksbrg 

 
Instagram 
BlacksburgRotary 

 
Facebook 
facebook.com/RotaryBlacksburg 

 
Web 
www.blacksburgrotary.org 

The Four-Way Test 

Of the things we think, say, 

or do… 

Is it the Truth? 

Is it Fair to all concerned? 

Will it build Goodwill and 

Better Friendships? 

Will it be Beneficial to all 

concerned? 

      Club Directors 

Club: Phil Araman 

Vocational: Eric Johnsen 

Local: Tom Ryan 

International: Peter Weimerskirch 

Youth: Karen Stemen 

 

      District and Global 

RI President: Shekhar Mehta 

District Governor: Tara Ellis 

Area 9 Governor: Cora Gnegy 

District Secretary: Tim Carter 

District Treasurer: Jacob Higginbotham 

 

     Club Leadership 

President: Phil Araman 

President-Elect: Tom Ryan 

President-Nominee: Eric Johnsen 

Secretary:  Leslie Jester 

Treasurer: Fred Meyers 

 

      Club Directors 

Club: Tom Ryan 

Vocational: Eric Johnsen 

Local: Bruce Roulstone 

International: Chuck Burress 

Youth: Karen Mary Biggs 

 

      District and Global 

RI President: Jennifer Jones 

District Governor: Kathy Kanter 

Area 9 Governor: Terri Fisher 

District Secretary: Nancy Whitlock 

District Treasurer: Jacob Higginbotham 

 

mailto:SadlerWA@vmi.edu
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Kathy Kanter 
District Governor 

2022-2023 

 
Kathy joined the Strasburg Rotary Club in 2007. She immediately became 

very involved with Club service. She joined the Board in 2009 and then served 

two terms as President.  

 

She served as Area Governor 2014-2016. She has participated in District 

Committee assignments including the Foundation Scholarship Committee, 

Foundation Endowed Scholarship, the Grant committee, and presently is 

serving on the District Awards Committee.  

 

She participated in a 2016 Global Grant for Dental and Eye Care and led the 

VTT team to Jamaica as part of the grant. She continues to work in the Dental 

Clinic in Jamaica that was part of this grant. Zone assignments include serving 

as secretary for the Caribbean Partnership Committee.  

 

She is an RLI graduate. She received the District Service Award 2012, the 

District Governor’s Citation 2016, and the 110% Award in 2018.  

 

Kathy has served on the Virginia Lutheran Family Services Board. She currently serves on the Community 

Foundation of the Northern Shenandoah Valley Board as Vice President. She serves on the Shenandoah County 

Health Clinic Board as President. She and her husband, PDG Byron Brill are Members of the Paul Harris Society, 

Sustaining Members, Benefactors, and Major Donors. Byron and Kathy live in Strasburg Virginia. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Meet our new District Governor 
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Upcoming Programs and Events 

Jul 28 – Message from District Governor / Committee Day 

Aug 4 – VT Women’s Soccer 

Aug 11 – VT Men’s Soccer 

Aug 18 – District Governor Visit 

Aug 20 – Rotary Yard Sale – YMCA Lot 

Aug 25 - TBD 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 July  2022  

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1  
 

2  
 

3  
 

4  
 

5  
 

6  
 

7  
 

8  
 

9  
 

10  
 
   
Jeff Mitchell 
 

11  
 

12  
 

13  
 
   
Michael Snyder 
 

14  
 

15  
 

16  
 

17  
 

18  
 
   
 
Jamie 
McReynolds 
 

19  

 
   Satellite Club 
   
Jeffrey Wynn 

20  
 

21  
 

22  
 

23  
 

24  
 

25  
 

26  
 

27  
 
   
Colin Gibb 
 

28  
 

29  
 

30  
 

31  
 

 

Need a Make-Up?  

Blacksburg Satellite Club 
Corporate Research Center – 1st/3rd Tues 5:15pm 

 

Montgomery County 
Inn at Virginia Tech – Wednesday, 7:15 AM 

 

Christiansburg-Blacksburg 
Blacksburg Country Club, Monday 5:30 PM 

 

Floyd 
Floyd Country Store, Wednesday Noon 

 

Radford 
Best Western Radford Inn, Wednesday Noon 
Kuhn Barnett School Building, Tuesday 5:30 PM 

 

Salem 
Salem Civic Center, Thursday Noon 

 

Pulaski 
Pulaski CC of Thornsprings, Monday 12:15 PM 
 

Giles 
Giles Community Hospital, Thursday Noon 
 

Calendar 
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